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Issue number 12. 

Head Teacher’s Message 

Dear Parents and carers 

We have had a good start to the summer here at 82.   

One of the biggest excitements has been the arrival of our chicks.  The children have 

enjoyed visiting them and some classes have already had the chance to handle them too.  

Several pupils chose time with the chicks as their Golden Time reward today and showed 

good awareness of how to care for such small creatures   

Yesterday the first of the summer’s bigger reward trips took place.  Mr Lawrence, Miss 

James and Mrs Cruse took a group to Ninja Warrior and thoroughly enjoyed themselves! 

Over the next few pages you can see some of the exciting things the children have been 

doing during the last few weeks.  Many of them are working hard, making good progress 

and making us very proud of them.   

The staff team and I wish you a happy and healthy half term break and look forward to 

seeing your children again for the second part of the summer term.   

Best wishes 

Amanda Tapsfield 

 



 

This term Aspen class explored the book “Look 

Up!” by Nathan Bryon, which follows a young 

aspiring astronaut inspiring her older brother to 

turn off his phone and wonder at the beauty of 

space. The children enjoyed creating their own 

stories by modifying the book’s text and adding 

their own characters and settings. Some staff 

member even found themselves in children’s 

modified texts! 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
In Maths we mastered fractions, finding 

different ways to visualise halves and quar-

ters, and in between lessons our latest obses-

sion has been Monopoly. The economics-

themed board game has kept big groups 

glued to a communal table for long sessions, 

where children negotiated sales, developed 

properties, and tracked their finances. Moreo-

ver, the activity offered many opportunities for strengthening social skills and self-

regulation, inspiring the children to interact in friendly ways despite fierce competition. 

  

Aspen class this week 



Lime class 

 

Lime class have been very busy looking after their butterflies. They arrived as tiny 

caterpillars and quickly grew in to very large caterpillars! We were very excited 

when we came in to school and saw they had made chrysalises. The children wait-

ed patiently and finally they hatched in to butterflies. We fed them fruit and col-

lected lots of flowers from outside. When the butterflies were strong enough, we 

released them and enjoy seeing them at break time when they come back to visit.  



 
Beech class this week 

 
In geography Beech class  went outside following their maps which they made in a  

previous lesson. They then gave each other directions and using geographical language 

directed their friends around the garden. 

In maths we have been learning to identify fractions: halves and quarters. 

 

 

In PE we were developing 

sportsmanship, good team-

work and  tactical thinking by 

playing bench ball. 

 
 
 
 



This week in Oak class 

Oak class have enjoyed learning about the life cycles of different animals and have 
created their own innovated texts about the life cycle of a butterfly. We have been 
looking after caterpillars who have turned into butterflies and have been set free to-
day!    



 

This week in Ash class 
 

Ash class have had a busy week.  In our swimming session we showed off our new skills 
and were rewarded with certificates and badges 
to take home to show our families.  For many of 
us these were the first swimming certificates we 
had ever received.    

 
   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 class we looked at how to care for others including animals before we released our 
butterflies into the wild then in PSHE we showed off the money skills we have learnt this 

week by using coins to make different amounts 
of change. 
  




